Sugarmill Crime Watch

General Membership Meeting Minutes

November 10, 2015

Meeting opened @ 3:00 with Tom Okimoto and Lou Tippett acting for President Byrnes.

Also present: Elvin Miller, Dan Bendel, Roger Kessinger, Jack Marshall, Craig Blaine.

Lou Tippett presented information on a program called Silver Santa which offers the employees and volunteers with the Citrus County Sheriff's Office the opportunity to help senior citizens in need who are in nursing homes or assisted living facilities. 

Participants “adopt” a senior for Christmas purchasing a small gift from a wish list provided by that senior.

For further information contact:  lalexander@sheriffcitrus.org.

Tom Okimoto reminded us of the 240th birthday of the Marines and thanked members who are veterans for their service.

Tom spoke of the local car dealers who take advantage of the seniors by switching contracts thinking they are buying a car which actually turns out to be a lease.  There are new managers in place.

Tom also spoke re: excessive documentation fees, fair trades and Manufactures' Suggested Retail Price (MSRP).

Tom thanked Elvin Miller, Keith Johns and Bob Sanders for driving the Halloween patrol.

Crime Watch miles driven: 3,419, 275 construction checks, 493 house checks and 541 critical infrastructures.

Treasurer's report – Roger Kessinger:  Beginning balance Oct. 1: $4,315.94

                                                               Donations rec'd.                     685.00

                                                               Debit, Honor Guard Gloves   236.48

                                                               Debit, stamps D. Byrnes          62.96

                                                               Ending balance Oct. 31     $4,701.50

Report moved & seconded by Dewey Ingram

A $625.00 donation to Shop With a Cop for 5 children in Citrus County has been seconded and approved by all present.

A sympathy card has been sent to Roy Dyke for the passing of his wife Joanne.

Tom Okimoto asks all members  attending December 8th meeting wear their uniforms for inspection.

Crime Watch car will be out for maintenance on Thursdays in November.  It is noted that low tire pressure is normal.

Funeral Directive forms (final request) should be filled out and returned to Tom Okimoto.

Speaker for December 8th meeting will be: Lori Peckham of Animal Control

Respectfully submitted: Rosemary Kessinger, Secretary

Meeting adjourned moved and seconded at 3:55
